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Tel:  028 71351929

E-Mail:   info@stbrigidsps.derry.ni.sch.uk                                                    



Website:  www.stbrigidsps.com
Dear Parents/ Carers, Boys and Girls

I hope that you have enjoyed the summer holidays, we are delighted to welcome full classes back in September. We have introduced safety measures in line with the revised Department of Education ‘New School Day’ guidance.
We need and appreciate the full support of everyone. We wish to work in partnership with all parents/carers to ensure the new arrangements work well. These are in place for the safety and wellbeing of all staff.  

Entry to St. Brigid’s Primary and Nursery School for the new school year

There are 3 school entrances for the pupils

· Gate A is for Year 2,3,6, ASD Class and the LSC. This will be through the staff carpark at the playground gate. (See attached picture A)
Parents and pupils will follow the one-way system to the gate entrance where the child will be met by their teacher. Parents should exit the grounds promptly following the one-way system. 

· Gate B is for Nursery, Year 1 and Year 4. This will be through the main pedestrian gate. (See attached picture B)

Parents and pupils for Nursery and Year 1 may walk their child to the door where they will be met by their class teacher. Year 4 children will be able to walk from the gate and meet their class teacher at the front door. Parents should exit the grounds promptly.
· Gate C is for Year 5 and Year 7. This is the bottom gate near the canteen. (See attached picture C)

Pupils will be able to enter the gate independently and be met by their class teacher. Year 7 have been independently using this entrance for the past school week.

· Children using the Glenabbey Bus should cross with the lollipop lady and enter the school through the appropriate gate.

School Doors will open at 8.55am. Unfortunately, due to current Department of Education guidance on Covid restrictions, we are unable to offer supervision before this time.

We ask that all parents socially distance and not to cluster around the entrances in order to keep everyone safe.

School entrances will close at 9.10am

The back gate entrance to St. Brigid’s P.S will remain closed. This will be kept under review.

Exit from School

Children who finish at 2.20pm

Nursery and Year 1 children will follow the induction process set out in their email.

Children from Year 2 and Year 3 will be brought to Gate A at 2.20 pm. Parents must follow the one-way system and adhere to social distancing guidelines when collecting. All parents and pupils should exit the school promptly to ensure their safety with regards to the spread of the virus.

Children in years 1-3 who have older siblings in school may remain in their classroom to facilitate collection at 3pm. These children will be brought to the front of the school at 3pm for collection by a parent.

Year 4 to Year 7 and LSC
Children will be brought to their exit gates at 3pm for collection. We ask that parents and pupils exit the school promptly after collection. 

Children who use the Glenabbey bus will be brought out by a member of staff to the bus on its arrival. 

What to bring

For the Week 1st- 4th September
· This week there is a limited menu in canteen and for pupils who usually pay for school dinners should bring a packed lunch if possible. 
· Children who do not wish to avail of school meals should bring a packed lunch with a drink in a wipeable lunchbox.

· Children who receive free school meals will have a lunch delivered to the class.

· Bring a coat for break times, lunchtimes and outdoor learning activities.

· Children should not bring a school bag or pencil case. Individual materials will be provided by the school.

· Children should bring a small hand sanitiser and packet of tissues which can be kept in the class.

· All snack money should be sent in a named envelope with correct amount. £1 for a piece of fruit for the week and £2 if you would like fruit and a bottle of water. 

· Children who bring their own healthy break to school should bring it in a small disposable bag.

· Children who use medication during the day i.e inhalers, epipens ect, these should be sent in a labelled bag, with written signed consent from the parent. This will be kept in school.

To reduce the risk of the Covid Virus spread

Do not send your child to school if your child or anyone you live with has any of the following symptoms:

· A high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature).

· A new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual).

· A loss of or change in sense of smell or taste. If your child or anyone in your household has any of the symptoms above, you should get a test for Covid-19.

· If your child becomes unwell at school, we will call you immediately and ask you to come to school to take them and their siblings home. While we are awaiting your arrival, the children will be cared for in a waiting area by a member of staff.

· Therefore, it is essential that we have an up to date number for parents and an additional emergency contact if you are unavailable.

We appreciate your continued support and we will endeavour to keep all of our pupils safe and secure while they learn in school. We are looking forward to seeing our pupils return to school.

Kind regards,

Mary McCallion
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Picture B
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                   Principal:  Ms Mary McCallion  M.Sc., B.Ed., Dip. I.P.M.


